
 
 
 
 
 
 
ARKANSAS COUNTY TREASURERS' ASSOCIATION 
Business Meeting 
6/13/03 
 

The meeting was called to order June 12, 2003 at 11:35 a.m. by President Jim Arnold. The meeting was held at 
the Radisson Hotel in Fayetteville, AR. 
 
Minutes of the previous meeting and the financial report were approved as submitted. 
 
After some discussion, a motion was made and passed unanimously to approved awarding the association 
scholarships to all three applicants. 
 
Jim explained to the group that a new directory is badly needed. He suggested that the association could use a 
web page similar to the one used by the ATRAC committee. A motion was made and passed unanimously to 
ask Randy Lamp with AIS to be present at the August meeting in Springdale to explain the possibilities and cost 
of the website. 
 
Charlie Daniels, Secretary of State, informed the group that there will be a public hearing concerning the new 
voters' registration system that will go into effect January 2004. For a list of meeting dates and locations, go to 
sos.state.ar.us. 
 
Jim informed the membership that the workers' comp dividends, $2 million, will be dispersed prior to the 
conference due to county shortfalls. The dividend is for FY1999. 
 
It was announced that Chuck Daniels will be leaving the State Auditor's office and going to work for the 
Secretary of State. 
 
Continuing Ed Certificates were distributed and the award for driving the farthest would be determined and the 
award sent out at a later date. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Becky Gattas 
ACTA Secretary 


